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October 22, 2024 

 

 

Dear Parents, Guardians, and Little Flower School Community, 

 

 

The events surrounding our local schools over the past few weeks related to firearms in buildings have been both 

frightening and alarming. The safety of our students, staff and visitors is always a priority.  

 

Currently, all students pass through metal detectors, and backpacks/lunchboxes and other items which present an 

opportunity for concealment are screened by our arrival teams. As a measure to increase the level of security 

provided to preserve the safe environment we provide, we will be implementing random scanning of students with 

metal detecting wands. Additionally, screening of visitors to the school will also be heightened.  

 

While this may present a temporary inconvenience and longer time to access the building, we consider it a small 

tradeoff to ensure the safety of our community.  

 

Should you have any questions, please contact the main office to speak to a member of our administrative team. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.     

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Little Flower Administration 
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Joseph Delgado - President 

Corinne Hammons - Vice President 
 

Board Trustees 

Marilyn Adsitt 

Frank Caliguiri 

Laura Cangemi 

Marie Davis 

Steven D. Gellar 

Nancy H. Hancock 

Dr. Bridgette Waite 
 

Harold J. Dean, Ed.D. 

Superintendent of Schools 
 

Robert J. Scappatore 

Principal 
 

Michael C. Gordon 

Assistant Principal / Director of Special Education 
 

Kathleen A. Nolan 

School Business Manager / District Treasurer 

 


